
MINUTES

ROSELAND PLANNING BOARD
REGULAR MEETING 
August 15, 2022 7:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER:
Chairman LaSalle called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Those present on roll call were: 




Chairman Louis LaSalle 



Michael Oliveira, Vice Chairman



Anthony Mack, Mayor’s Alternate
 
            

Manny Oliveira
            

Joe LaMonica



Jack A. Gordon







William Johnson

Those absent were:



Mayor James Spango             


 




Councilwoman Eileen Fishman



Joe Rolli 
           

David Jacobs Alt #1
  

Kevin Codey Alt # 2

Board Professionals: 



Vincent Loughlin, Board Attorney



Ralph Tango, Board Engineer



Dan Bloch, Board Planner

SALUTE TO FLAG:
STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE:
The meeting was conducted in compliance with Chapter 231 of the Public Laws of 1975, annual notice of this meeting was given by way of notice filed with The Progress, The Star Ledger, and the office of the Administrator of Roseland, as so certified by the Secretary.  Notice was also posted in Borough Hall, Roseland, NJ.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Minutes from the May16 and the June 27, 2022 meetings. Motion to approve by Mr. Johnson, second by Mr. Gordon. Seven members in favor of approval.
NEW BUSINESS: 
Authorization of The Planning Board to conduct a preliminary investigation of property located at 55 and 80 Livingston Avenue, block 34, lots 1.01 & 2.02, Roseland NJ, as a non-condemnation area in need of redevelopment.
Board attorney Loughlin reviewed the requirements of the study to be undertaken and the study to be authorized by the board Planner, Dan Bloch and recommended that the board adopt the study as directed by the Mayor and Borough Council.
Motion to authorize the study by Mr. Michael Oliveira, second by Mr. Manny Oliviera. All seven board members present voted in favor. 
RESOLUTIONS:
a.) 
Appeal # 22-04 of Avalon Roseland LLC, owner of property situate block 32, lot 13, known as 100 Avalon Boulevard/55 Locust Avenue, Roseland, NJ, requesting amended site plan approval for curbside trash pick-up at each residence whereby a central trash facility was approved.

Motion to approve by Mr. Gordon, second by Mr. LaMonica. Six eligible members voted in favor.
PUBLIC HEARINGS:
a.) 
Appeal # 21-01 of Roseland Redevelopers LLC, purchaser under contract of property situate block 21, lots 22 and 22.01, known as 117 Harrison Avenue, Roseland, NJ, carried from the April 18, 2022 meeting, requesting Major Site Plan approval to construct 104 market rate and 30 age restricted residential units along with associated site improvements.
       APPLICATION 21-01 TO BE CARRIED TO THE SEPETMEMER 19, 2022 MEETING
b.) Appeal # 22-06 of Medusa Distribution LLC, lessee of property situate block 21, lot 1.01, known as 9 Woodland Road, Suite D, Roseland NJ, requesting Minor Site Plan approval for installation of a new cardboard compactor to be located in an existing loading space with roll up door. 
Steven Shepis, attorney for the applicant, reviewed the application and request for the new cardboard compactor for better methods of storage and recycling utilizing one of the current roll up doors available to the tenant. 
Witness # 1 Andrew Haner, COO of Medusa Dist LLC, 9 Woodland Road, Roseland.  Mr. Haner explained the business of Medusa and the products of wholesale electronic cigarettes.  He testified that all products are delivered in cardboard which is broken down by two employees and placed in carts for removal by a hauler on trucks. The use of a compactor onsite would allow for better use of employee time and would take up less space. The use of one of the current roll-up doors dedicated to the compactor would not impact the current operations. 

Exhibit A-1  3 color photos showing the loading dock, loading bays at the rear of the building and the inside of the proposed loading space to be used for the compactor.

Chairman LaSalle then opened up the meeting to the board for questions. 

Mr. Michael Oliviera asked where the cardboard would be stored until it is to be removed and how many trips would be generated to pick up the cardboard.  Mr. Haner testified that all of the cardboard would be kept within the compactor until removed and the number of pick ups is anticipated to be two to three times a month versus twice a week using the current cardboard removal process.
Public Questions – None

Witness # 2 – Jospeh Mianecki, PE, 9 Midvale Ave, Towaco NJ, reviewed his credentials and was accepted as a professional in engineering.  Mr. Mianecki reviewed the proposed plan based on the current survey of the property.  He then reviewed the proposed location as shown on the proposed plans and stated that there would not be any stormwater impact and reviewed the path taken to access the site, pick up the container and the proposed egress of the truck. The compactor would be placed on an existing concrete pad so that there would not be any damage to the asphalt. 
Mr. Mianecki then reviewed the board engineer’s memo and stated that the stall designated to be used for the compactor would be striped and that the plan would be revised to show and that all other items listed in the report would be addressed.

Chairman LaSalle then asked the board for any questions regarding Mr. Mianecki’s testimony and stated that a compactor would benefit the recycling of the cardboard materials. 
Mr. Gordon asked about the noise of the proposed compactor and board planner, Dan Bloch, inquired as well as to any noise impacts to any residential neighborhoods.  Mr. Mianecki stated that the only noise is from a hydraulic pump to compress the cardboard.  Mr. Bloch indicated that the applicant shall comply with the borough’s noise ordinance.

Board Engineer, Ralph Tango, requested that the applicant state that the compactor only runs when engaged and not a continuous operation and that the applicant obtain the consent of the building and fire dept, regarding any installation requirements.  Mr. Mianecki agreed with these conditions.
Public Questions/Comments – None 

Applicant’s attorney, Steven Shepis, asked if sound measurements could be performed post-installation by the board engineer or planner.  Chairman LaSalle stated that could be done.

Motion to approve by Mr. Gordon, second by Mr. Manny Oliviera. Seven members present voted in favor. 
GENERAL BUSINESS: - None 
A motion was made by Mr. Gordon and seconded by Mr. Manny Oliviera to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm.








Respectfully Submitted, 








James Campbell








Planning Board Secretary

